Minutes for SHAC Meeting October 4, 2017 12:00 p.m.

Members in attendance:

Aaron Waldrip, Penny Crowley, Steve Osborn, Barrett Brown, Bridget Brown, Kelli Hesse and Ashley Waldrip

Aaron Waldrip started off the meeting by naming the members of the SHAC committee and gave a brief purpose for having the committee.

Mr. Waldrip reviewed the Local Wellness Policy and the Triennial Assessment. The committee was given a copy of the current Local Policy and a copy of the Local Wellness Policy Checklist to compare with. Mr. Waldrip gave suggestions on making a few adjustments to the Local Policy. The group reviewed and agreed to the adjustments. Mr. Waldrip will take the changes to the next School Board Meeting on October 9, 2017, to be approved by the Board of Trustees.

Mr. Waldrip discussed upcoming trainings, instruction and programs provided for staff and students. For staff, WUISD has joined with Safe Schools to provide online trainings regarding: Bullying, Suicide Prevention, Sexual Abuse/Harassment, etc. Staff will complete online trainings that pertain to their subject area.

For students, assemblies have been planned this month for Bullying and Suicide Prevention. October 23-27, Student Council is hosting Red Ribbon Week for Drug Awareness. Steve Osborn will be gathering information from the NEIDS Group with UMC, to possibly have an assembly on Drug Awareness. It was suggested that Megan Becker, School Counselor, speak to the younger students regarding Drug Awareness. It was stated that Megan Becker has weekly counseling sessions with the Elementary students over different topics, such as Bullying. Sexuality Education and Curriculum, in the past, has been with the 5th grade class. With permission from parents, the School Nurse talks to the girls and Coach Chase has talked with the boys. It was recommended that Ashley Waldrip talk briefly with the 4th grade class, regarding hygiene.

Upcoming projects briefly discussed were:

- Jump Rope for Heart and Jingling Jog will take place in December.
- Wellman-Union Run for Your Life 5K is scheduled for October 28th
- Field Day and Track Meet in the Spring
- Ideas for Employee Health Promotion
- Turkey Run for Elementary
- Fitness Gram 3 times per year, starting in October
- Possible Dental Assembly

The next SHAC meeting has been set for November 29, 2017 at 12:00pm in the Board Room.

Meeting adjourned.